GREAT CRANSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Parish Council meeting






held on 12th May 2016
PRESENT:-    Cllr. R. Barnwell (Chairman)
Cllr. P. Appleby (Vice-Chairman)



Cllr. S. Ablett 



Mrs T. M. Lacy

16.08.1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Cllrs. R & D.Whalley, Cllr. B Littler
16.09.2.   5 MIN. EACH ALLOTTED TIME FOR MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.

No takers

16.10.3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr. Ablett declared in interest re planning application KET/2016/0240

16.11.4. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  7th April 2016 

Cllrs. agreed to be signed as accurate by the Chairman
16.12.5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES  

None
16.13.6. CORRESPONDENCE & CLERKS UPDATE

Emails received and forwarded to Cllrs. re :- 

Meetings with other Parish Councils (from Mawsley):- Mrs Lacy to reply to Mawsley Clerk GCPC agrees  a good idea

 Kierwsp re Driving skills, monthly courses free.

 Footpath warden to R of W team re 2 footpaths – no result as yet. Kevin to be thanked 

 ACRE Village Viewpoint, No hard copy as yet .

 NHS drop-in sessions (posters on notice board).

Items for distribution:-: Adverts: Kettering East development, new map: SLCC meeting 10th June:

Clerks & Councils Direct, May 2016: Came & Co Council Matters: NCALC Invitation to ‘Think  big event’ Monday July 4th. Also reminder re Cllrs. Survey.
Items for discussion: NCALC Survey for Councils, 10 pages completed on line.

NCC Get Connected campaign:- week during April, info. on poster still relevant to go on notice board..

16.14.7. FINANCE

Opening Balance








£7469.23p
Lloyds TSB BIA Projects Account Interest



11.04.16               £ 0.19p

Lloyds TSB BIA Account Interest




11.04.16
      £0.06p

KBC Precept







12.04.16
£5000.00p

Total









          £12469.48p
 

Payments

T M Lacy Salary






12.05.16 
 £279.53p

T M Lacy- Telephone, fuel etc 2015-2016



12.05.16             £90.00p

T M Lacy- computer paper





12.05.16
     £2.50p

T M Lacy – monthly expenses April/May see below


12.05.16             £40.00p

ACRE subs 2016-2017





12.05.16             £40.00p

The Copy Shop re Printed letter heading



12.05.16
   £24.00p

GCPC to Zurich Insurance  





12.05.16
 £356.78p 
Closing Balance






                     £11636.67p

GCPC agreed to all of the above payments.
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KBC precept:- has been received in full.
Internal Audit Report:-Governance and Financial Regulations.

GCPC needs to customise the standing orders in order to reflect its normal practices. Mrs Lacy went through this with Cllr. Appleby and pencilled in details where appropriate. Each Cllr. will look at this and final decisions will be made at the June meeting. Cllrs will also look at the new financial regulations for discussion at the June meeting.

The auditor also made suggestions re expenses of the clerk and alternatives to petty cash for expenses and stamps, paper etc. GCPC agreed with these and from 01.04.2016 the clerk will be paid £20 per calendar month which will cover telephone calls, use of domestic computer, printer, fuel, room heating etc. Any sundries – stamps, envelopes, paper etc will be bought by the clerk and be on the payments account and added to the Clerk’s salary each month. These will be added to the salary of the clerk each month. 
Insurance:- The Clerk had received quotations through Came & Company from Aviva, Hiscox and Ecclesiastical insurance companies. Also as requested by GCPC a quotation was obtained from Zurich. After deleting the insurance for cash held and 24hr/day accident/assault for the Clerk the annual rate quoted was £382.75 and a three year long term agreement was £356.78. The quotations through Came & Co. were greater then Zurich. After much discussion GCPC decided to accept the three year contract from Zurich.
16.15.8. PLANNING
Email sent to Cllrs:- Mr Southwell of Holly Lane has applied to KBC for planning work on protected trees.
Application No KET/2016/0240 by Ms Hardy of 3 Holly Lane, Gt Cransley for 1 dwelling on land adjacent. GCPC made objections to this regarding narrowness of Holly Lane, no visual splay at exit from Holly Lane to Bridle Way, increase in traffic from five houses allowed in new development with existing entrance opposite Holly Lane.
16.16.9. POLICE MATTERS/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Action on Fraud email forwarded to Cllrs. 

New Commissioner of police Steven Mold. Request for article in Chronicle, GCPC agreed yes.

16.17.10. HIGHWAYS – Cllr. Appleby
Enhancement Gang in Gt. Cransley in June, two weeks’ notice will be given for work of one day.

Cllr Appleby has requested removal of weeds in pavement areas particularly Church Lane and Broughton Hill. 

Loam Company- no update. 

The Chairman had received a letter from Mr Weller addressed to the Parish Council regarding position of posts on verges. The Clerk to contact Highways. Concerning the same person, Cllr Appleby asked if it could be ascertained whether or not it is legal for notices to be attached to fences

making the frontage, together with the long grass look bad. 
16.18.11.  CVHMC MEETING- Cllr. Barnwell
All seems to be going well.

16.19.12. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Cllr Barnwell reported that Mawsley PC has decided to go ahead with this. When it has composed a questionnaire for the village residents he will bring this for GCPC to discuss.
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16.20.13. PARISH PLAN

Millennium Sculpture:- Information board manufacture ongoing.

War Memorial:- Mrs Lacy has supplied KBC with all the information needed to apply for a small grant of £348 to add to the grant from the War Memorial trust in order to complete the restoration of the Memorial and the surrounding area.
16.21.14. WEBSITE
All in order- The accounts for 2015-2016 will be entered shortly

16.22. 15. CO-OPT A PARISH CLLR.
No-one forthcoming as yet.

16.23.16. LITTER PICK
All went well , Mrs Payne has written a thank you note for the Chronicle.

16.24.17. ITEMS FOR CRANSLEY CHRONICLE

1. Dates   2. Bus shelter cleaning in June, Mr Wilkinson  3. Litter pick results, APCM report, Police commissioner article re Steven Mold.

16.25.18  INFORMATION FROM COUNCILLORS 
The Chairman spoke of the quantity of dog faeces and faeces bags being thrown in and over the hedges in Gt. Cransley, particularly towards Cransley wood. He proposes to put a sign up indicating that it is private land and should be respected by the public. The residents of the village who own dogs are not the culprits, it is people from outside the village. Residents help by picking up the bags but they should not have to – there are bins around. Should GCPC ask for another bin?
Next Parish Council Meeting 9th June 2016, 7pm in the Village Hall

There being no other business the meeting closed ay 9.20pm

Signed…………………..

Date……………………..
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